MEMORANDUM

TO: Development Services Committee

FROM: Jim Baird, Commissioner, Development Services

Robert Tadmore, Coordinator of Geomatics

DATE: December 6, 2011

RE: Request by Staff for approval of the street name Bill Crothers Drive

RECOMMENDATION:

That Council authorize the use of the proposed street name "Bill Crothers Drive".

And that the street name "Bill Crothers Drive" be added to the Town's street name reserve list.

BACKGROUND:

The street name "Bill Crothers Drive" was requested by Staff on November 25th for approval this year. Use of the name has been approved by the Fire Department and Region of York. Further, the York Region District School Board has also advised that they have no objection to the use of this street name. The next quarterly street name approval report is slated for January 2012, so a memo requesting approval of the name is required if it is to be adopted by Council this year.

It is proposed that this street name be available to use in the Markham Centre Area, specifically for the new public street (Street 'A') to access the Bill Crothers High School for Healthy Active Living (see attached map).

Figure 1: Location Map of Street 'A' and Bill Crothers Secondary School

